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CALENDAR
February 20 Faculty Meeting. Gallery

February 20 "Lora in 20th Century Opera from.Eatin America'". Dr.
Malena Kuss. North Texas State University. Gallery
Series. King Library North.  Noon.

February 25 ACTS Meeting. King North Staff Lounge. 9:00 a.m.

February 26 Reading. GCharles H. Rowell, poet. Gallery Series.
King Library North. Noon.

February 27 Chamber Music of Spain and Latin America; Work
Guitar, Flute, Piano. Gallery Series. King
Library North. Noon.

THE SCOTTAN WOMEN

On Sunday, March 1, 1981 at 5:30 p.m. in Special Collections there will
be a reception and exhibition honoring Lee Pennington. Pennington's new
play, The Scotian Women opens February 19 and will run thru the 22 and again
the 26 - March 1. Pennington is giving the University Library the script and
research material from the play.

Please join us on March 1lst for the reception and plan to attend the play
that evening. (7:00 p,m.). Box office information 258-2680.

EXHIBITS

"The Many Faces of Black Music.' Music Library. February

"Library Resources in Black History and Culture'. King Library South,
February. )

Contributors: Nancy Baker (editor), Anne Campbell, Carolyn Havens, Faith Harders
Pam Fields
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A Reminder to All Support Staff:

The next ACTS meeting is February 25, 1981, in the MIK North Staff Lounge.
8:30 - LSO will sell coffee and doughnuts.
9:00 - Business meeting and report of the Employee Recognition
Committee. Important. Discussion welcomed. Program
on library science will follow immediately.

The ACTS Executive Committee would like to welcome our newest member, Christie
Robinson, to our committee and congratulate her on winning the election held to
fill the vacant seat. This seat was vacated because Marvis Anderson returned to
school full time to complete her M.S.L.S. Christie, who works in the cataloging
department, will take the position of fourth representative. She joins Jim
Shaeffer, chairman; Carolyn Havens, first representative; Libby Gilbert, second
representative, and Karen Jefferson, third representative.

FRIENDS OF LEXINGTON PUBLIC LIBRARY LUNCHEON

The Friends of the Lexington Public Library will hold its annual spring luncheon
on Saturday, February 28, at the Springs Motel, 2020 Harrodsburg Road. The social
hours will be held at 11:30 a.m., with the luncheon at 12:30 p.m. The cost is
$5.50 per person with a cash bar. R.S.V.P. to Mrs. Paul Young, 239 S. Hanover,

Lexington, Kentucky  40502.

OCLC TLL - 1 MILLIONTH MARK

According to Wilson Library Bulletin (February, 1981, p. 406),

"Late last year libraries subscribing to
OCLC services reached the first million
mark in online interlibrary loans when

the Belk Library at Appalachian State
University in Boone, North Carolina entered
data to borrow a journal from the University
of Kentucky. OCLC's interlibrary loan sub-
system began operation in April 1979, and it
took the 2,300 libraries in the computerized
network just twenty months to surpass one
million interlibrary loans using the utility's
library-to-library communication system.
Belk Library, a member of SOLINET, does more
than 100 interlibrary loan transactions a
month on OCLC."

LSO Membership Drive

The University of Kentucky Staff Organization will conduct their annual membership
drive during the month of March. The dues are three dollars and membership is open
to all full-time or part-time staff (professional and non-professional). These dues
will cover LSO sponsored events such as the picnic and the Christmas party. Non-
members will be charged a maximum of $3.00 for each of these activities with an
additional charge for any other LSO sponsored activity which requires an outlay of
funds. PLEASE JOIN. The more members we have, the better LSO will be.




What LSO does for you:

Oversees staff lounges
Organizes social events

Expresses sympathy or good wishes on behalf of the

entire staff

Supports existing committees & organizations within the

entire library system

5. Sells coffee and donuts before ACTS meetings & faculty meetings

Whay you can do for LSO:

1. Join and pay your dues - they support LSO activities

2. Volunteer - we need people to help in various capacities

3. Notify your LSO representative or the treasurer of an occasion
which staff members would like to acknowledge.

LSO REPRESENTATIVES - 1981

ACQUISITIONS

BEIC

CATALOGUING

CIRCULATION

COLLECTION DEVELOPMENT
DIRECTOR'S OFFICE/ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES
GPD

INTERLIBRARY LOAN
REFERENCE

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS
AGRICULTURE

LAW

MEDICAL CENTER
MATH/ENGR. /BIO.SCI./GEOL
EDUCATION

ART /ARCH/CHEM-PHYS /MUSIC

These people have agreed to be the LSO>representatives in their areas.
representative provides the staff members with information @ LSO and its activ-

ities & serves as a contact for items for the Wax Bean.

ALAN SCHAPLOWSKY
ANDREA BRYANT
BARBARA RANDOLPH
ROXANNA JONES
RUTH VAUGHAN
JOHN BRYANT
DOROTHY RAPP
VIVIAN MACQUOWN
BARBARA GALIK
EMILY LIHANT
BRAD GRISSOM
GARY STOTTLEMYER
DIANE CARRICO
MARY SPENCER
FRANCIS WILLIAMS
CATHY HUNT

The LSO

Any questions regarding

LSO and its activities can be directed to your representative or to any of the
LSO officers, who would like to take the opportunity to publicly thank the rep-

resentative for their assistance.

Coffee & Donuts

The LSO will sell coffee & donuts before the library faculty meetings each month

& before the ACTS meetings.

We appreciate your support for this service and will
continue it as long as there is an interest.




LSO Committees

We need volunteers for the 2 standing committees of the LSO. The Staff Lounge
Committee is responsible for the cleaning and maintenance of King Library North

Staff Lounge & generally is made up of 4 people. The Social Committee is larger,

at least 6 people, and has the responsibility of planning the social events of

LSO such as the newcomers receptions, the picnic, the Christmas party, the retire-
ment party, etc. If you served on a committee last year and would like to be
involved again this yaer, we'd love to have you. We need people who are interested!!
To volunteer for a committee, please contact Janis Pivarnik GPD 7-2639 by March 9,

1981.

VOLLEYBALL ANYONE?

The possibility of a weekly volleyball game was brought up at the meeting of the
LSO departmental representatives. Provided there are enough people interested,
the LSO would check into reserving a court at Seaton Center at a set time each
week and cover the deposit for the court & equipment. Ideally, we need enough :
people for 2 teams. If you are interested in playing volleyball, please contact
Janis Pivarnik GPD 7-2639 by March 9, 1981.

BROWN BAG LUNCH PROGRAMS

The LSO will continue to sponsor the brown bag lunch programs which were such a big
success last year. Andrea Bryant has agreed to be the coordinator for this year's
series. If you have any ideas for a program, please contact Andrea, BEIC, 84644,

TEE WAX BEAN
Toni Powell has agreed to continue editing‘the_Wax Bean and is aiming to have one
ready for publication around the end of March. If you have any items of interest

for the Wax Bean please contact either your 1.S0 departmental representative or
Toni Powell, Agriculture Library, 82758.

IDEAS

If anybody has any ideas for activities for LSO or concerms they would like LSO to
address, please contact one of the LSO Officers at your LSO departmental represent-
ative.

1981 LSO OFFICERS
Barbara Galik, President, 7-1631
Alan Schaplowsky, Vice-President, 7-3811
Janis Pivarnik, Secretary, 72639

Kathy Holden, Treasurer, 7-2639




CARE AND HANDLING OF BOOKS

Staff Development and the Preservation Committee are sponsoring showings of
"The Care and Handling of Books', a 28 minute slide/tape presentation produced
by the Yale University Library. The showings will be in the Gallery Monday,
February 23 and Wednesday, February 25 at 10:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. Units
which would like to arrange their own showings or would like to use the show
may contact Jerry Munoff in Special Collections, 8-8634.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYMENT

Art Librarian. University of Kansas. Salary $14,000 up. Application deadline:
Aprdilil 981

Director of the Library. University of North Carolina, Charlotte. Salary $32,000.
Application deadline: April 15, 1981.

Subject Librarian for English, American, Comparative Literature, Theater, and Cinema.
SUNY-Buffalo. Salary $19,000+. .

Acquisitions Librarian. Arizona State University. Salary $14,458-$16,800. Ap-
plication deadline: April 15, 1981.

Assistant Librarian. Engineering Library. University of California, Berkeley.

" (temporary, part-time position). $16,392-$21,024 per annum salary range. Ap-
plication deadline: March 15, 1981.

Chief, Science and Engineering Division. Columbia University Libraries. Appli-
cation deadline: March 31, 1981.

Catalog Librarian. Georgia State University. Salary $12,800-$16,000. Application
deadline: April 1, 1981.

Literature Cataloger. University of Arizona. Salary $14,400-$20,000. Application
deadline: March 31, 1981. o

Reference Librarian. Rutgers-Newark Campus. Salary $15,415. Application deadline:
Apr il SR8l

Microform and Documents Reference Librarian. Auburn University. Salary $16,800+.
Application deadline; June 1, 1981.

Science and Technology Bibliographer. Auburn University. Salary $16,800-522,000.
Application deadline: April.1, 1981.

Social Science Reference Librarian. Auburn University. Salary $16,800. Application
deadline: April 1, 1981.

The following professionals openings are being advertised for July 1, 1981; interested
people should see Faith Harders:

Béginning Reference
Business Librarian

Music Librarian

Law Technical Services
Law Circulation/Reference

LT I Circulation (1:30 - 10:00 p.m. Sun-Thurs.)

If interested, see FaiLhIHarderé. People currently not employed by the Library must
go through University Personnel, \All vacancies pending approval with the Vice President.







